TOWN OF GUILDERLAND

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

AUDIT COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

March 21, 2011

Audit Committee Members Present:

Staff Members Present:

William Young, Esq.                                           Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant

Michael Bopp




Donald Csaposs, CEO

Christopher Bombardier



Joseph Scott, Esq.


Audit Committee Members Absent:

Staff Members Absent:








William Adams, CFO

Other Attendees:

Chairman Bopp called the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency Audit Committee to order at 12:37 p.m.

I.
Public Comment

None.

II.
Approval of Minutes of the Last Meeting


The meeting minutes from the January 7, 2011 Audit Committee meeting were presented to the committee members. On a motion made by Mr. Bombardier and seconded by Mr. Bopp, the January 7, 2011 minutes were approved.  

III.
Old Business

Status of Wildwood Claim


Attorney Scott received an email from Anthony Carolei, Hanover Insurance Co., indemnifying the IDA with the regard to the Wildwood claim.

The committee recommended having CEO Bill Adams contact the Comptroller’s office to ask for an email confirmation confirming that the PARIS report cannot be filed in time due to a problem with the PARIS software.  

IV.
New Business


Kate Doran from Teal, Becker & Chiaramonte, CPA’s presented the 2010 Financial Statements to the Board. It was noted that the PARIS report was not included in the Financial Statement. Ms. Doran pointed out that a noted deficiency was stated in the auditor’s letter because the Agency does not have a qualified individual preparing its annual financial statements.   The IDA has chosen instead to retain an accounting firm to prepare the annual financial statements.

V.
Adjournment


On a motion made by Mr. Bopp and seconded by Mr. Young, the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency Audit Committee was adjourned at 1:01 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant
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